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ADDENDUM 1 
Date: December 15, 2015 
RFQ:  FC-02-16/Professional Services – Historical Site Development 
Location: San Angelo, Texas 
Bid Date: January 6, 2016 /2:00 PM Local Time 
 
The following clarifications, changes, additions, and/or deletions are hereby made to the RFQ Bid Forms: 
 
Clarifications:  
1. Would an archaeologist be advisable as part of the RFQ? 
Most of the archaeology was performed to identify the building's foundations fifteen years ago. We cannot advise 
one way or another on the necessity of an archaeologist, but it should be noted that the fort and City had a 
relationship with a professional archaeology firm. 
 
2. What is the budget? 
An anonymous donor has provided $2 million for this project.  It is possible the project will cost more, but the work 
of the selected architect will help determine final costs.  The general design of the buildings must match their 
original 1870’s appearance, and all designs and plans require a review and approval by the Texas Historical 
Commission. 
 
3. Are there standards for the interior regarding archival/artifact/collections care for this project? 
The donor has expressed interest in the buildings having the best practices for such issues, but that is a design 
issue and not necessarily an architectural selection issue. 
 
4. Will there be display space in these buildings? 
Yes, this was part of the donor's intent. The allocation of space will be a design issue once a firm is selected and is 
under contract. 
 
5. Are the building foundations extant? 
Yes. Much of the four buildings' foundations do exist, having been excavated 25-30 years ago. 
 
6. Is there limestone available to finish the buildings' exteriors? 
Yes.  There is a large supply of limestone stored on city land east of town. 
 
Replacements of forms:  
Replace Conflict of Interest Questionnaire & Instructions with the attached revision dated 11/30/2015 

 
It is the responsibility of the bidder to ensure all addendums are considered in their pricing prior to submitting a 
bid by contacting the Purchasing Department or visiting the city’s website at www.cosatx.us.  All addendums are 
published on the website as they are issued.  Failure to do so will be at the risk of the bidders. No revisions to a bid 
can be allowed after the bids are opened for any reason. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Julia Antilley 
Purchasing Manager 
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